August 26, 2022

Minutes- Board of Town Trustees

Town of Norwood Park

County of Cook, State of Illinois

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL PRESENT ABSENT
T. Lupo Supervisor X
F. Salinsky Clerk X
T. Nasca Trustee X
P. Alongi Trustee X
D. Stefanowicz  Trustee X
S. Wyda Trustee X

As the first order of business Supervisor Lupo entertained a motion to approve the
minutes of July 29, 2022 Board Meeting. Trustee Alongi moved, seconded by Trustee
Stefanowicz, that the reading of the minutes of the July 29, 2022 minutes be waived and
that said minutes be approved as presented. Supervisor Lupo called for a voice vote. Motion
unanimously carried.

Trustee Wyda moved, seconded by Trustee Nasca, to authorize the expenditures for
the Town Fund, Road & Bridge and G.A. Supervisor Lupo called for a voice vote. Motion
unanimously carried.

Public Comment:
None

Supervisor’s Report:

General Assistance: 0 case, 0 person, 1 pending
Application for G.A.: 0
Human Services referrals 0

Supervisor Lupo informed the Town Board we have no G.A. cases and have one
pending.
Supervisor Lupo also informed the Town Board that the number of taxi books being sold is
going down. Seniors are not using the Cab Program.

Supervisor Lupo received a call from the Cook County Sheriffs Dept. They want to
install a prescription drop box. Attorney Spina will look into it.



Committee Reports:
Trustee Wyda reported 2 cab books were sold for the month of July.

Old Business:
Supervisor Lupo and the Town Board discussed sponsoring Flu Shots
Tabled until the Sept. meeting.

New Business:
News Letter for the unincorporated area
A grant for the District 80. Cross Country.
Tabled until the Sept. meeting.

Assessor’s Report:
None

Highway Commissioner’s Report:

Commissioner Rogawski informed the Town Board that calls for pot holes continue
to come in but at a slower rate. Contractor is aware.

The Street Lighting pole on Bryn Mawr is still down. Mike Mango is well aware.

I shared all my contacts & explained a process to follow.

I will be posting an RFB for snow plowing and salting shortly.

H & H has repaired the flashing light on Bryn Mawr once again. The invoice is in
dispute.

I will contact our engineer to see if we still have time to proceed with completing the
Bryn Mawr flood relief project if the strike is over.

Scheduled Meetings:
Friday, Sept. 30, 2022 At 6:30 P.M. — Monthly Fiscal Meeting

Trustee Round Table Discussions:
None

A motion was made to adjourn by Trustee Nasca, seconded by Trustee Alongi. Supervisor
Lupo called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously carried.

%gm%

Frances Salinsky
Clerk



